FACULTY COUNCIL MINUTES

Council Room, 412 Student Union
November 10, 2015

Clarke called the meeting to order with the following members present: Biros, Bliss, Borland, Depperschmidt, Doust, Jones, Lavine, Lewis, Liang, Lloyd, Lowrance, Materer, McCann, Miller, Oberhelman, Perea-Fox, Piao, Royer, Takacs, Tenorio, Topham, Vogel and Walker.
Also present:  Crenshaw, C., DeSilva, U., Elliot, K., Finchum, A., Hargis, B., Hartman, J., Hilbert, K., Kirksey, J., Miller, B., Ormsbee, C., Sandefur, G., Simpson, L., Smith, B., Shutt, G., Taber, C., Tucker, S., Van Delinder, J.,  Weaver, J., Wray, K. and Wright. 
Absent: Cecil, Collins, Nabar, Richards and VanOverbeke.

HIGHLIGHTS

Special Report………………………………………………………………………………………



A.  Arlette Klaric & Carrie Kim – OSU Museum of Art ………………………………..


B.  Chris Ormsbee – Online Education ………………………………….………………

Remarks and Comments – President Hargis…...…………………………………..

Report of Status of Faculty Council Recommendations and other Vice Presidents……………......
Reports of Liaison Representatives ……………………………………………………………….


Women’s Faculty Council………………………………………………………………….


AAUP………………………………………………………………………………………


Wellness Center……………………………………………………………………….........


SGA………………………………………………………………………………………...


Graduate Faculty Council…………………………………………………………………..


Emeriti Association…..……………………………………………………………………..


SAC ………………………………………………………………………………………..

Reports of Standing Committees …………………………………………………………………..

Academic Standards and Policies ………………………………………………………….

Athletics ……………………………………………………………………………………

Budget …………………………………………………………………………………......

Campus Facilities, Safety and Security ……………………………………………………

Diversity……………………………………………………………………………………

Faculty ……………………………………………………………………………………..


Long-Range Planning and Information Technology ………………………………………

Research ……………………………………………………………………………………

Retirement and Fringe Benefits ……………………………………………………………

Rules and Procedures ……………………………………………………………………....


Student Affairs and Learning Resources ………………………………………………….
Clarke called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone to the meeting. Clarke passed around the roll call and asked everyone to sign it. Clarke stated that everyone should have received a copy of the minutes and asked for comments or corrections. Seeing none, Clarke asked for approval of the October 13, 2015 minutes. Perea-Fox moved, McCann second. Motion passed. Clarke stated that the agenda was modified to accommodate President Hargis’s schedule. Clarke asked for approval of the modified agenda. McCann moved and Walker second. Motion passed. 
Special Reports:
A.  Arlette Klaric & Carrie Kim – OSU Museum of Art
Klaric and Kim presented the following PowerPoint and handouts to the council.
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Klaric invited the council to attend the following presentation which is this evening at the Noble Research Center. The presentation is free to the public.
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Klaric stated they would be happy to work with faculty members individually.
Remarks and Comments –President Hargis: 

Hargis stated they are working with deans and various units to be ready for the new budget which has not been finalized yet.
With tomorrow being Veterans Day, OSU has 6,832 flags displayed on the Library lawn. Each of these flags represents the death of a service member since Operation Iraqi Freedom started. Hargis stated this is a remarkable display and fitting tribute to those service men and women. Hargis stated that the Sovereign Nations Veterans event was today. President Hargis believes OSU has 600 student veterans and 200 that are faculty or staff members. 
President Hargis announced that Kayleen and Larry Ferguson (who met at the OSU Dairy Center in 1975) have given $2 million and a matching gift of $4 million to restore the OSU Dairy Facilities. The dedication was last week. 
Hargis stated that today they are dedicating the Center for the Study of Free Enterprise and updated the council members regarding construction projects around campus. The Business Building basement walls have been poured and Hargis hopes the new building will be completed by January of 2018. The Human Sciences is moving along well and Weaver stated it should be ready for fall 2016 semester. A new 600 car parking garage will begin shortly on University and Ramsey streets. Completion date is set for August 1, 2016 and will be ready for the fall semester as well. Hargis stated this garage will be connected to the new Performing Arts Center. The face of this new garage will have an LED screen on it for events that are taking place at the Performing Arts Center. Hargis is hoping the Atherton Hotel will be open for the 2016 spring commencement ceremony. Weaver stated it should be completed in January of 2016. 
Hargis stated the administration continues to work hard on retention. 
B.  Chris Ormsbee – Online Education
Ormsbee discussed the progress being made in regards to online education. She walked the council through the redesigned O Campus website – ocampus.okstate.edu. Ormsbee stated the redesign took place over the summer. Ormsbee has spent a lot of time talking to the colleges to make sure the new website reflects the individual and uniqueness of each college. This also needs to be aligned to a common vision for OSU online education. Ormsbee stated that there is always a way for a student to get to the outreach page for each particular college. All college degrees, certificates and courses can be found on one page. Ormsbee stated that ITLE has done some research on what the website should look like. Ormsbee stated that the average student who takes online courses is in their mid-30s. The website was designed to take this into consideration. If a student is looking for more information, they can fill out a request on the front page. There are links to specific areas to make it easier for potential students to find what they are looking for. Ormsbee stated they tried to make the website both colleges as well as university directed. Ormsbee stated that they are in the middle of developing a different way to approve online courses. Currently they go through a different system then the SIS proofing system. Ormsbee hopes by fall of 2017 the online courses will be a part of this proofing system so they are part of the curriculum decisions that faculty members are making and they are on the same timeline. They are currently not on the same timeline. Ormsbee stated they are also working on a guidelines document for effect online courses. It is currently in draft form. This will provide faculty as well as others on campus a general idea of what a good online course should look like – how often the faculty member interacts with students, information provided on D2L to help students participate in online course. This is not a gold standard document, it is a guideline. Ormsbee stated that it’s important that the course still reflect faculty just like face-to-face courses. Teaching online if very different than teaching face-to-face and this document will hopefully help faculty understand this. ITLE will still provide their planning online instruction course. This is offered 5 times a year. It’s a six week online course. ITLE has found that being a student in an online course is as valuable to the faculty member as the information ITLE provides regarding syllabus requirements, online discussions, engaging students and other information. Ormsbee stated that these courses have been averaging 125 faculty members each year. Ormsbee stated ITLE is dropping the sessions from 5 to 3 per year: one in the fall, one in the spring and one in the summer. They are doing this because they will be adding an advanced planning online course. This will be for faculty members who have been teaching for a while but may need a refresher and learn about new technologies/ideas. 
Ormsbee stated that ITLE has been working on MOOCs (massive, open, online classes). One of the things they have done is to work with the deans to develop a growth plan with a three year goal that each college will have 2 MOOCs. Ormsbee has been talking with deans to start to identify topics that reflect the talents and unique areas that the college has expertise in. This would be things that are good for outreach as well as credit for students on campus. Ormsbee has met with every college and has identified at least one course for every college to work on. They have started a development schedule. Farm to Fork will be rerun this spring. There will be two 1 hour courses on Free Enterprise that will also be in the spring. They are working on a Brewing Microbiology course for the fall. Ormsbee stated that a lot of the shooting will be done at local breweries so it’s an opportunity to not only talk about interesting content but also to showcase some Oklahoma treasures. They will do some things here in Stillwater. Ormsbee said they are also working on developing online education policies. There are currently no designated policies for online education. Ormsbee has put together a representative group of faculty and staff from all the colleges working together to provide guideline on how online education should work at OSU. 
Bliss asked if tuition was standard across campus or established through individual colleges. Ormsbee stated that tuition is standard across campus whether it’s in-state or out-of-state. Ormsbee said fees can be different. Ormsbee said they are working on the tuition calculator since online courses can have different fees. They will build this by college and are working on it. It cannot go straight to the bursar calculator since there are different fees/labs. Oberhelman asked about the MOOCs. Ormsbee stated that they are currently using an outside platform which is a cost per class. ITLE is setting a goal of at least 100 paying students in a MOOC course. This will help pay for the course (platform and production costs. ITLE is absorbing the bulk of the production costs). This does not include instructor costs. Ormsbee stated that if someone had been hired to produce Farm to Fork, it would have cost approximately $60,000. ITLE is not charging this much so they can cover their hard costs. Ormsbee said it takes a lot of time to put together a MOOC course, more than a regular or online course. Clarke asked if the entire campus will have all of the short courses that are online. Ormsbee stated yes. DeSilva asked if the outreach courses will be incorporated as well. Ormsbee stated yes, eventually an Outreach button will be set up on the webpage. Ormsbee stated they want to make sure that potential students understand the language. 
Report of Status of Council Recommendations:
Sandefur stated there are no current pending recommendations but may very well have one after today. This marks two months with no pending recommendations. 
Report of Liaison Representatives:
A.  Women’s Faculty Council – Smita Mohanty

- WFC is rescheduling Ken Sewell (cancelled in October) for next semester.

- WFC is hosting a Research Week Speaker thanks to VPR support: Dr. Crystal Hoyt 

(University of Richmond); TITLE: Mindsets matter for female leaders: The role of 

leadership efficacy and growth mindsets in buffering against identity threat; DATE: 

Monday, February 15th afternoon (time TBD).

- WFC has received generous donations for the WFC Research Awards funds from most 

academic deans, the provost, academic affairs office, diversity office, and ITLE.  We will 
be sending out guidelines for applications soon with a deadline after the first of the year; 

these will be awarded in the spring to undergraduate and graduate students.  Application 

information will be posted online at http://womensfacultycouncil.okstate.edu

- WFC has the Ana Ryder and Clara Smith Leadership Endowed Scholarship to award 

this spring.  Application information will be posted online at 




http://womensfacultycouncil.okstate.edu
B. AAUP – Barry Lavine 


The OSU Chapter of AAUP met on November 2nd.  We thank Provost Sandefur for his 

participation in the forum on faculty governance on September 23rd.  The video of the 

forum is available online at: 







http://ra.okstate.edu/STW_PROVOST/TheRoleOfFacultyGovernance/video.html. 


The Chapter plans to hold an event in the spring entitled "Decoding the Faculty 


Handbook."  Please watch for future announcements.  The Chapter also discussed the 

issue of faculty qualifications and will be seeking more information about whether OSU 

has minimum standards for instructors of undergraduate courses. 
C. Wellness Center – Mary Talley
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D.
SGA – Kyle Hilbert
· November 10-11 are SGA College Senator elections

· There will be a dinner for Veterans that are students sponsored by SGA on November 11

· We will have eight student representatives headed to the Big XII Student Government Conference in Austin, TX November 12-15

· Two SGA senators worked with Dr. Bird and Stan Clark to develop an official “Stillwater Strong” t-shirt. The proceeds from the sale of all shirts will go to the victims. Hilbert heard just prior to todays meeting that Clark estimates the shirts will generate $50,000 and he expects that to be up to $70,000 by the end of the sales. Perea-Fox asked where the shirts would be available to purchase. Hilbert stated they have been on sale in the Student Union store. He is not sure if they have sold out or not. He said they are also available on the Eskimo Joes website. 
E. Graduate Faculty Council – Brenda Smith 

Council reviewed and recommended the approval of the Graduate Certificate in College 

Teaching.


The issue of a graduate student being able to earn more than one option under the same 

degree program was discussed. Council will take up this item of business at their next 

meeting, once all of the Subject Matter Groups have had the opportunity to give input.


Council voted to approve the affiliation of graduate faculty in the Master of Athletic 

Program, housed within the School of Allied Health at OSU Center for Health Sciences, 

with Group VI, Biomedical Sciences.  

Smith stated that Dean Tucker and her leadership team allowed her to tag along to 
meetings with the different campus graduate programs so they can have face to face 
discussions about issues in the future. The Graduate Faculty Council is creating a new 

communication piece that will highlight 3 or 4 bulleted items that the council has 
addressed in a given meeting. This will be linked back to the minutes of the meeting. This 
will allow people to get the highlights of a meeting or be able to read the entire minutes. 
This will go out through the subject matter groups.


Questions: Takacs asked if the council has examined the creative component and what is 
its status. Smith stated that in the October subject matter group meetings they requested 
in-put from all the groups regarding this topic and they are in the process right now of 
putting together a working group that will look at the creative component. Smith stated 
that the take home message from the subject matter groups was that it would be helpful if 
there was more structure around the creative component. The working group will meet 
this month and they hope to come back to council in February with a recommendation 
that would go out to the subject matter groups in March and hopefully can take action in 
April. Royer asked how they will interact with a graduate program in a particular 
department. Who will you be meeting with? Smith stated they have accomplished this 
through the subject matter group meeting. The council received a lot of in-put from 
different programs and members of those programs. The council also asked if there was 
someone they wanted to recommend for the working group. 
F. Emeriti Association – Russell Wright

The OSU Emeriti Association has approved the funding to establish an Oklahoma State 

University Emeriti Association Legacy Scholarship Fund. 


The request to establish this Endowed Scholarship Fund and the criteria for the 


scholarship have been submitted to the OSU Foundation for further review and 


finalization to meet all OSU Foundation requirements. If approved the endowment fund 

will be funded at $25,000 as soon as possible. The fund will be managed in all respects 

pursuant to the OSU Foundation Endowment Management Guidelines.  Recipients of the 

scholarship will be selected by the University Scholarship Committee.


If approved the suggested criteria for the scholarship are:
· The recipient must be enrolled as a full time student at OSU and must be a child or grandchild of a current or deceased emeritus of the OSU system-wide faculty or staff.

· The recipient must be a sophomore or upper classman in good standing, must have a current grade point of at least a 2.50 on a 4.0 scale and with documented financial need. 

· Scholarships will be awarded based on leadership and scholarship.

· The number of awards and size of the annual award shall be determined annually by the selection committee.  The goal is to award at least one $ 1,000 each year.

If the scholarship endowment fund is approved Emeriti Association Members and 

families will be encouraged to donate to the endowment fund.
G.  Staff Advisory Council – Tara Roberson-Moore

We had our scholarship fundraiser Homecoming Raffle and winner was Mickey Gregg – 

October 16, 2015


We had our philanthropic event – in partnership with the Junior Service League -Harvest 

II November 6, 2015 


We have selected our Distinguished Service Award semifinalist and will be interviewing 

them soon.
REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES:
ACADEMIC STANDARDS & POLICIES – Mindy McCann – Update
 
McCann stated the committee is currently working on: 
1. Streamlining the grade appeals process particularly for Academic Merit appeals. These are not really supposed to go to grade appeals. 

2. They have been asked to look at the attendance policy.
3. They are working with the Faculty committee to look at possible guidelines for a search and screening committee at the departmental level for a job position.

4. Look at the overload policy.
ATHLECTICS – Tom Royer – No Report
BUDGET –Pamela Lloyd – No Report
CAMPUS FACILITIES, SAFETY AND SECURITY – Nathan Walker – No Report
DIVERSITY – Lucero Tenorio – Update
Chelo asked committee member Lynne Simpson to present the following PowerPoint presentation and draft climate survey questions to the council:
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Faculty Council Climate Survey – November 6, 2015
1. Please indicate your tenure status  

A. Non-tenure track

B. Tenure track

C. Tenured

2. Which best describes your current position:

A. Academic professional (non-tenure track, part-time, adjunct, lecturer, visiting)

B. Assistant professor

C. Associate professor

D. Professor

E. Staff 

F. Administrator

3. With which college are you affiliated?

A. Agricultural Sciences and Natural Resources

B. Arts and Sciences

C. Education

D. Engineering, Architecture, and Technology

E. Human Sciences

F. Spears School of Business

G. Center for Veterinary Health Sciences

H. Graduate College

I. Honors College

J. Osteopathic Medicine

K. University Libraries

L. I am not affiliated with a specific college

M. I prefer not to identify

4. Which ethnicity are you perceived as?

A. White (not of Hispanic origin)

B. Black / African American (not of Hispanic origin)

C. Asian 

D. Native American or Alaska Native

E. Latinos / Hispanics / Chicano

F. South / East Indian

G. Pacific Islander

H. Mixed Race

I. Middle Eastern

5. What is your citizenship status?

A. US Citizen

B. Permanent Resident

C. Non-resident

6. Is English the primary language spoken at your home?  

A. Yes

B. No

7. Do you live within 15 miles of Stillwater, OK?

A. Yes

B. No

8. Do you have a religious affiliation? If so, please identify.

A. Christian (should we list denominations and Catholic?)

B. Buddhist

C. Jewish

D. Muslim

E. Hindu

F. Atheist

G. Agnostic

H. Other

I. Prefer not to disclose

9. What is your sexual orientation? Check all that apply

A. Heterosexual

B. Gay

C. Lesbian

D. Bisexual

E. Questioning

F. Pansexual

10. Which Gender are you?

A. Male

B. Female

C. Trans*

D. Other

11. Relationship status

A. Single

B. Married

C. Partnered

D. Divorced/Separated/Widowed

12.  Age, select one -

A. 21-24

B. 25-34

C. 35-44

D. 45-54

E. 55-64

F. 65 and over

13. Have you ever encountered inappropriate interactions against you for one of the following reasons? If so, check all reasons that apply 

A. Race

B. Ethnicity

C. Gender 

D. Sexual orientation

E. Ability status

F. Age

G. Religion

H. Language differences

14. Have you ever felt discriminated against for one of the following reasons? If so, check all reasons that apply 

A. Race

B. Ethnicity

C. Gender 

D. Sexual orientation

E. Ability status

F. Age

G. Religion

H. Language differences

15. If you do feel that you’ve been discriminated against at OSU, by whom?

A. Colleague / Coworker

B. Student

C. Supervisor or other administrative personnel

D. Guest of OSU

16. Have you ever formally complained about how you were treated in the workplace by another individual? If not, proceed to question 18.

A. Yes

B. No

17. If so, was your complaint followed up by a supervisor or another person?

A. Yes

B. No

18. Were you satisfied with the outcome?

A. Yes

B. No

19. How much contact did you have with the following groups before coming to OSU? Identify between no contact and very frequent contact for each group. (Likert scale)

1. No contact; 2. Little contact; 3. Some contact; 4. Regular contact; 5. Frequent contact

A. African Americans

B. Native Americans

C. Asians

D. Caucasians

E. Latinos / Hispanics / Chicanos

F. South / East Indian

G. Openly gay/transgendered persons

H. Persons of different religions

I. Persons who were abilities challenged

20. How much contact do you currently have with the following groups since you’ve been at OSU? Identify between no contact and very frequent contact for each group. (Likert scale)

1. No contact; 2. Little contact; 3. Some contact; 4. Regular contact; 5. Frequent contact

A. African Americans

B. Native Americans

C. Asians

D. Caucasians

E. Latinos / Hispanics / Chicanos

F. South / East Indian

G. Openly gay/transgendered persons

H. Persons of different religions

I. Persons of different ages

J. Persons of different genders

K. Persons who were abilities challenged

21. How comfortable would you feel supervising any of the following? 

1. Very uncomfortable; 2. Uncomfortable; 3. Indifferent; 4. Somewhat comfortable; 5. Very comfortable

A. African Americans

B. Native Americans

C. Asians

D. Caucasians

E. Latinos / Hispanics / Chicanos

F. Openly gay/transgendered persons

G. Persons of different religions

H. Persons of different ages

I. Persons of different genders

J. Persons who were abilities challenged

22. How comfortable would you feel being supervised by any of the following?    

1. Very uncomfortable; 2. Uncomfortable; 3. Indifferent; 4. Somewhat comfortable; 5. Very comfortable

A. African Americans

B. Native Americans

C. Asians

D. Caucasians

E. Latinos / Hispanics / Chicanos

F. South / East Indian

G. Openly gay/transgendered persons

H. Persons of different religions

I. Persons of different ages

J. Persons of different genders

K. Persons who were abilities challenged

23. How comfortable would you feel sharing an office with any of the following? 

1. Very uncomfortable; 2. Uncomfortable; 3. Indifferent; 4. Somewhat comfortable; 5. Very comfortable

A. African Americans

B. Native Americans

C. Asians

D. Caucasians

E. Latinos / Hispanics / Chicanos

F. South / East Indian

G. Openly gay/transgendered persons

H. Persons of different religions

I. Persons of different ages

J. Persons of different genders

K. Persons who were abilities challenged

24. Does the college adequately address issues of diversity in each of the following areas? (yes or no for each )

A. Race

B. Ethnicity

C. Gender Identity

D. Sexual orientation

E. Ability status

F. Age

G. Religion

H. Language differences

Simpson stated that the executive committee of Faculty Council established the Diversity committee with the purpose of gathering climate data specifically. Simpson stated the survey is a work in progress and stressed that they are open to suggestions. The survey will be for employees only. It is not geared towards undergraduate students. Graduate students that are in the classroom or have staff position will be included. And it will be completely anonymous. There was extensive discussion regarding the goal of the survey, nature of the questions, potential bias of the results as well as how the results will be used/who they will be shared with. It was suggested that an outside party review the questions that has expertise in creating surveys. Oberhelman asked if the committee has talked to IRB about this survey. The committee was informed they do not need to go through IRB as long as the results are not published and the survey is not extended to students. 
Clarke wanted to make it very clear that this group is very supportive of doing the survey and the discussion is going in a non-productive direction. Everyone has questions about the survey information. Clarke asked if this is a report or what is the council supposed to do with this information. Chelo considers this a committee update at this time. She stated that the committee’s intent was to comply with what was requested (create a climate survey). Beyond this, the committee realizes that they will need another committee to analyze the data and then further on what the university will do with the data. At this moment, Chelo’s main concern is the timing of this survey with the release of the approaching COACHE survey. The COACHE survey may address many of these issues. Chelo stated there is no time frame for this survey the committee wants to test the climate of the University. Clarke’s concern as chair is if the committee is asking for the council to approve the survey or accept it and have more conversations/details moving forward. Clarke stated that if the committee is administering this survey on behalf of the Diversity Committee that is actually on behalf of the Faculty Council. Chelo stated that at this moment it would be better to have more conversations regarding the survey. Materer stated that if the survey comes before council as a recommendation or resolution, the sensitivity of the data, some clear goals and directions should be defined. Materer stated there may need to be some follow up regarding the outcomes. Without IRB approval, the survey results cannot be published anywhere. Even if the intention is to keep the results “in house”, if any of the information gets published it will have to have IRB approval. 
Clarke asked Dr. Van Delinder to address the COACHE survey. Van Delinder stated that the COACHE survey is administered nationwide by the Harvard Graduate School of Education and they have been doing it for over 10 years. This is a faculty climate survey that does include tenure and non-tenure track faculty. The COACHE survey is written by people who do surveys and OSU is relying on these experts to compile the survey questions. Van Delinder stated that OSU results can be compared their results with five other peer institutions. When the agreement was signed, it was determined that the Provost would receive the Provost report and OSU will get the data. The results will stay with Institutional Research. The results need to repose with someone who has no say in faculty tenure and promotion processes. So, Christie Hawkins will have the data but the Provost will have access to the actual report. Van Delinder stated that if you look at other COACHE institutions usually any faculty member with an email can login to the COACHE survey and see the results. So, there is complete transparency. Van Delinder stated that the questions are designed to get at some of the issues that the Diversity Committee is wanting. Van Delinder stated that the COACHE survey does not look at staff. Van Delinder stated that the survey is administered in January of each year and OSU decided to do the survey because OSU is applying for Institutional Transformation Grant from the National Science Foundation. Van Delinder stated that in 2008 two climate surveys were done when applying for another grant. Van Delinder learned that an outside, expert source is best when doing surveys. Van Delinder hopes the COACHE survey will help OSU in their application but will also help the Provost and Deans. Takacs asked if the survey will include branch campus faculty. Van Delinder stated it includes faculty in Tulsa. Chelo asked Van Delinder if the Diversity Committee survey would help with the grant proposal. Van Delinder stated that the grant is due before any results would be compiled. Clarke stated that maybe a smaller, working group can be developed to work on the survey. 
FACULTY – Glade Topham – Update
Topham updated the council of a few items the committee is currently working on. The committee met with some deans in reference to the A&D cover sheet. They received feedback and are working on creating a simplified revised draft based on this feedback. The committee continues to look at the administrator evaluation process. The committee’s primary interest is moving the guidelines to policy so that there is more consistency in terms of what happens every year. They are also looking at the content of the evaluation to see if there are any changes that need to be made so the results will be more useful.
LONG-RANGE PLANNING and INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY –Cecil Joe – No Report
RESEARCH – Andrew Doust – No Report
RETIREMENT and FRINGE BENEFITS – Rita Miller – Update
Miller stated that the committee is putting forth the tuition waiver recommendation that was included in the agenda. Miller stated that the recommendation also has the support of the executive committee of the Staff Advisory Council. Miller stated that the recommendation would be beneficial to the university because it would help with recruitment and retention of faculty and staff. Miller stated that the RFB committee moves that the Faculty Council support this recommendation and this proposal would be the basis for developing a tuition waiver policy for OSU Faculty and Staff.
Clarke asked for discussion. The question was asked if the waiver would still apply if the parent is no longer working at OSU. Miller stated that the waiver would no long apply if the student’s parent (s) left the university. Miller stated that one of the goals is to increase faculty retention. Vogel asked if this recommendation would make us more competitive with our peer institutions. Miller stated the committee believes this would make OSU more competitive. Weaver stated that about ½ of the Big 12 schools offer some type of tuition waiver. Taber asked if there was an age restriction for the student. Miller stated they have to be a dependent so the age restriction is partially determined by the federal tax code. Miller stated that a tuition waiver was one of the benefits that was highly supported by the vast majority of respondents to one of the previous faculty surveys. Clarke asked for a vote. Motion passed.
RULES and PROCEDURES – Deb VanOverbeke – No Report

STUDENT AFFAIRS and LEARNING RESOURCES – Jennifer Borland – No Report
Old Business – Stephen Clarke

Clarke thanked Provost Sandefur for supporting the general faculty meeting and for having a very nice reception afterwards. Clarke stated that is was a very special opportunity to have all four of our legislators here in Stillwater. Sandefur stated that the legislators also enjoyed their time with the faculty. 
New Business – None
The meeting adjourned at 4:30 p.m. The next regular meeting of the Faculty Council is Tuesday, December 8, 2015 in 412 Student Union, Council Room.
Respectfully submitted,

Deb VanOverbeke, Secretary
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AK/Slide 1: Introduction

 

Good afternoon. I am Arlette Klaric, Curator of Collections, and this is Carrie Kim, Curator of Education at the OSU Museum of Art.

 

Update you about our programs and events that support the shared academic goals of the Museum and University. 



Look at these as examples of the learning outcomes prioritized as museum goals for education

 

Exterior View of OSU Museum of Art
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“Oklahoma State University Museum of Art is a teaching museum, passionately committed to providing opportunities for students to 

experience art through exhibitions and programs that enhance the 

academic mission of the university.”









From the OSU Museum of Art Mission Statement







CK/Slide 2: OSU Museum of Art Education Mission



In addition to exhibitions we offer Student Opportunities and Academic Initiatives programs and activities.



Factsheets on these programs have been provided to you.

 

Photograph of artist Denenge Akpem working with students in a drawing class to complete her installation for our current exhibition WÁKÀTÍ: TIME SHAPES AFRICAN ART, which combines contemporary and traditional African art.
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The Museum serves as an interdisciplinary education lab where students engage in inquiry-based learning to develop skills and knowledge applicable to both their professional and personal lives.







AK/Slide 3  Museum as Interdisciplinary Learning Lab

 

See the museum as an interdisciplinary learning lab where students engage in inquiry-based learning.

 

Artist Trimpin here is explaining the electronics of his kinetic sound sculpture currently installed in Student Union to  Mechanical Engineering major.
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Developing Visual Literacy 

Interpret ● Recognize ● Appreciate ● Understand 

visible actions, objects, and symbols







CK/Slide 4   Visual Literacy



Visual literacy is not solely related to artwork, we utilize these skills when viewing complex imagery of any kind.  



It connects art, history, technology, culture, and integrates them into our every day lives. 



Ex: Being more visually literate helps a biologist examine cultured cells in a petri dish. 



Agronomists use visual literacy skills to visually identify the effects of erosion. 



Visual literacy benefits economists as they develop and evaluate graphic organizers that explain the circulation of macroeconomics. 
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Expanding Critical Thinking

Knowledge ● Comprehension ● Application ● Analysis







AK/Slide 5  Critical Thinking

 

Course papers responding to individual artworks at the museum are one of many avenues for enriching critical thinking skills—in tandem with visual literacy.

 

Education students touring museum and learning about “Strategies for Teaching Art.”
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Cultivating Creativity

Preparation ● Incubation ● Insight ● Evaluation ● Implementation







CK/Slide 6  Creativity

 

Hands on art making opportunities go beyond coursework and include connecting with community in the Art Lab, Family Days, and Drawing Labs. 
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Participating in Collaborative Learning opportunities







AK/Slide 7  Collaborative Learning

 

Work with professors on special projects or workshops tailored to  specific disciplines or course content to support development of Collaborative Learning. 

 

This spring students in the visual arts and music have the opportunity to take a free master class with Trimpin, a MacArthur fellow whose work integrates sculpture, music, and technology.

 

Trimpin is seen here with students in a sculpture class during his recent stay in Stillwater to install the work seen here in the Student Union.
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Expanding Research and Writing Skills

 







CK/Slide 8  Research and Writing



Viewing our collections for assignments and working with professors to develop exhibitions provide students opportunities to enrich their Research and Writing abilities.

 

This fall the Museum mounted an exhibition from our collection that was curated by Museum Studies students in the Art, Art History, and Graphic Design Department.
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Enhancing Public Speaking skills and experience







AK/Slide 9  Public Speaking

 

University students who work as gallery assistants at the Museum hone their Public Speaking abilities in offering guided tours.

 

We just hosted the Creative Writers Association meeting where four authors presented readings.

 

Gallery Assistant Adam—started as a high school senior and continues this year as a freshman in the architecture program.
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Gaining Project Development skills and experience.







CK/Slide 10  Project Development



Inspired by the Rosenquist exhibition, student studying fashion designed a clothing line culminating in a runway show in the Rosenquist exhibition.

 

A PowerPoint of the fashion show was subsequently presented at the Creativity World Forum 2015 in Oklahoma City.
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Fostering Leadership and Citizenship



Special Projects ● Volunteering











CK/Slide 11  Leadership and Citizenship



Architecture students participated in a semester-long competition to design a mobile art lab. 

  

The MuseLab will serve as a satellite site for a variety of disciplines. It will provide opportunities for anyone who is interested—on campus and in the community—and of any age—to exercise their creativity. 



Architecture students are currently fabricating the finished piece which will be on display in the museum this spring. 
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Offering Professional Development Opportunities



Internships ●  Workshops ● Networking









AK/Slide 12 Professional Development

 

Build résumés or portfolios through interactions w/ visiting artists and lecturers

Participate in workshops

Volunteer assistance with exhibition installations 

Attendance of lectures addressing their professional experiences 

Expand network of professional contacts

 

This semester students in Architecture and Fashion courses working on projects with Nigerian artist AKIRASH.

 

Akirash Skype wrap-up discussions w/students



Here artist conducting workshop on recycled materials and techniques he uses, which are foundations of their projects.

 

 

12



For further information on Student Opportunities and Academic Initiative, please contact Carrie Kim at 42785 or carrie.kim@ okstate.edu.
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Faculty and Staff 
Climate Survey 

Faculty Council Diversity Committee

Presented by Drs. Lynne Simpson and Lucero Tenorio





Overview

This survey will be administered by the Faculty Council Diversity Committee.

The participants will be confined to faculty and staff of the OSU-Stillwater campus unless the other OSU campuses would like to participate. 

Students will not be invited to participate.

The survey will be administered electronically.





Results

The brevity of the survey means results will be available within 30 days.

Only five of the questions are designed as Likert scale questions. The others are generally one answer or yes/no questions.
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Survey Questions by Section

Survey Section

What you do

Who you are

Your experience

Related Questions

Questions 1-3

Questions 4-12

Questions 13-24







4



Question Area 1 - What you do

Faculty or Staff

Tenured, Tenure track, or Non-tenure track

College Affiliation





Question Area 2 - Who you are

Citizenship and Language

Religion and Ethnicity

Sexuality

Age
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Question Area 3 - How you feel	

Have you experienced inappropriate interactions based on…?

Have you ever formally complained?

What is your comfort level when working with or being supervised by…?

Where do you live?
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Goals

Gage frequency of diverse experiences at Oklahoma State University

Identify factors that affect campus climate

Repeat this survey in a few years to assess any changes to information gathered

Gather enough results to measure the reliability of this instrument for further use at Oklahoma State University









Benefits

Internally gain information regarding how faculty and staff “feel” about their own diversity issues

Further justify diversity training for faculty and staff

Generalizable for other campuses



Limitations

No survey is mandatory.

Data could be skewed if only persons with diversity issues respond.
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What is the COACHE survey?

“the Collaborative on Academic Careers in Higher Education (COACHE), … , has surveyed more than 15,000 tenure-track faculty members at over 200 colleges and universities across the US. These surveys focus on the factors that shape career satisfaction – ...



COACHE reports that, across many colleges and universities, the strongest predictors of faculty satisfaction and success are:

Clarity of promotion and tenure procedures

Work-life balance

Institutional support for research and teaching

An engaged, supportive climate at the workplace”







From the Purdue Office of the Provost - http://www.purdue.edu/provost/initiatives/coache/index.html
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Questions???
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The Department of Wellness

November & December 2015

Wellness Wednesday

Plan Smart. Live Smart. Bank Smart.
Free
Wednesday November 18
Registration deadline: November 13
Noon—12:50 pm
Seretean Wellness Center

More and more people are living outside
of their budget and are getting into debt,
but it is never too late to change. If you
Plan Smart and Live Smart, you can have
the financial lifestyle that will make you
a happier person. Join Jeremy Daggs
with University & Community FCU as he
discusses how to understand what you
are buying, build a budget and save real
money, not just pennies in a piggy bank.

Mindfulness Meditation

Free
Monday—Thursday
November 30—December 3
12:10—12:50pm
Dance Studio 2

A class designed to help reduce stress
relief, promote relaxation, build internal
energy, and patience. Meditation is often
used to clear the mind and ease many
health issues, such as anxiety, depression,
and high blood pressure. A perfect class
before finals for students and
employees alike.

Phone
Web
Email
Facebook
Instagram

Twitter

405-744-WELL (9355)
wellness.okstate.edu
wellness@okstate.edu
facebook.com/osuwell
@OSUWELL
@OSUWELL

Wellness Wednesday

Mindfulness-Based Stress Reduction
Free
Wednesday December 9
Registration deadline: December 2
noon—12:50 pm
Seretean Wellness Center

Learn why Fortune 500 companies, health
care systems & the military are providing
mindfulness training to reduce stress. Learn,
from Carol Bender, how to relieve stress
by increasing self-awareness, empathy,
compassion, and emotional intelligence.

Certified Healthy
Department

Coming soon!

Applications for 2016 Certified Healthy
Department will be available for review by
mid-November. Applications will be accepted
January 11-March 11, 2016.

NEW THIS YEAR: Healthy Department Grants! A
limited number of $250 grants will be awarded
to departments with innovative ideas for
wellness initiatives in their areas.

Personal Training

If you need an extra boost to get you
through the holidays and help you meet
your fitness goals,whether it be weight-

loss, muscle building, or improvement
in function, our trainers will develop an
exercise program specifically for you and
teach you how to perform the exercises

correctly and effectively.

Whether you are looking for one-on-one
training or prefer to work out in a small
group, we have something for you.
Sign up today!






